## **MEMORANDUM**

TO: Mary Doyle, Napa County Planner

RECEIVED

FR: Mike Witek and Mark Phillips

OCT 21 2008

RE: Supplemental Project Description

NAPA CO. CONSERVATION
DEVELOPMENT & PLANNING DEPT.

Date: October 21, 2008

Per your request, this memo outlines the differences between the Laird Addition Project Plans previously approved by the Planning Commission on March 5, 2008 and the plans resubmitted for review earlier this month. Also attached is a plan view of the new project overlaid upon the previously approved plans to demonstrate the adjustments to the building footprint.

## Laird Addition approved on March 5, 2008

The approved modification allows the construction of a 100' x 300'- 30,000 square foot barrel building and new covers over existing outdoor work areas and loading docks. A small area of the building was devoted to production office and break room. The building had a maximum height of 34' 10" at the roof peak with a roof pitch of 3/12 resulting in a total building height of 31 feet per zoning definition. A 28 foot portion of the building was adjacent to the existing building and the existing paved outdoor access/work area was to be extended to provide efficient access between the two buildings. See attached Plan sheet.

## **Revised Laird Addition Plans**

The new building is 117' 8" x 292' 8" -34,437 square feet. The building is located 30 feet away from the corner of the existing building and new awnings around the entire perimeter of the building which will extend along the existing building creating one continuous roof. The cover over the loading dock has been deleted. Because of the increased width and depth of the roof due to the awnings the roof pitch is now proposed at 2/12 in order to maintain a continuous eave line for both buildings. The maximum height of the roof peak is 35 feet and the total building height is 30 feet. The new building also includes a 1,165 square foot office mezzanine located over the previously approved office area.

